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Shoescan carry the seedsof invasiveplants. Please brush them off before entering and leavingthis area.

Mile-A-MinuteVine
(Persicariaperfoliata)

Consacion Bugwoodore

Ss00471

Mile-a-minute is aherbaceous vine that
quickly grows over native vegetation.
This species can smother treeseedlings
‘which impacts tree farms and forestry
operations. It has triangular leaves and
stems covered in barbs.

What'’s The Problem?

Non-native animals, seed and plant materialsare
carried from one place to another on our shoes.
hiking gear, bike and vehicle tires, or as bait.

Slender False Brome (Brachypodium sylvaticum)
is a fast-spreading, invasive grass that displaces
native flora. Slender false brome dominates forest
understories and open grasslands. This invader
can be found year round but flowers from early
Julyinto August. Mature spikelets can be seen
through October.

Slender falsebrome isa serious threat toNew York
State and our natural areas! Stop the invasion -
clean your gear and help prevent the spread!

Japanese Stiltgrass

(Microstegium vimineum)

conditions and replaces native vegetationin a
wide range ofecosystems.It expands into
dense stands of grass that prevent desirable
vegetation from growing.

Common Reed

(Phragmites australis)

stands of stems which crowd out or shade
native vegetation. It creates a monoculture
and can alterhabitats.

™

STOP INVASIVE SPECIES
IN YOUR TRACKS.

Play Go.

Clean Your Gear Before

Entering And Before Leaving
This Site

EWYORK | Department of
STATE OF :
Gwortuniry. | Environmental
Conservation
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Various beans
Coffee
Coffee creamer
Bread and rolls
Bottled water
Potatoes
Eggs
Pasta
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Town News … From the Desk of Town Supervisor Ernie Haywood


Potential for Water District #4


At the request of several residents, the board began discussions last year about a potential development of a water district to cover all the parcels in the town that currently do not have public water.   Our first step was to complete an income survey to see if the town would qualify to apply for grant funding to offset some of the costs of the project.  This study was completed last year and we receive confirmation from US Rural Development that we indeed would be eligible to apply for grant funding and low interest loans based upon the income level of the residents of the town.  On March 27t, the town hosted a meeting with the residents to share very preliminary details on what areas of the town would be included in any proposed district, what some of the costs might be, the steps necessary to proceed and the proposed schedule.  At this time the town board has hired an engineering firm to finalize the cost estimates and we are preparing an application to US Rural Development for a grant and low interest loans for the project.  Once we have confirmation of what funding is available , the town will host meeting to discuss next steps.


Planned upgrades to the Robins Brook Park and to Drew’s Nature Center


Thanks to a grant, the town is proceeding with plans to complete upgrades at both Robins Brook Park and the Drew’s Nature Center.   The town crews will be completing most of the work and we anticipating starting the work this summer and completing the upgrades by the end of 2019. Proposed improvements at the Drew’s Nature Center will include a new sign for the entrance and upgrades to the parking area. Upgrades to the Robin’s Brook Park include a pavilion, walking trails, a new ball field and relocation of the parking.


Transfer Station


With the proposed upgrades to the Robins Brook Park and the rising cost of operating the transfer station, the town board continues to discussions on the transfer station.  A meeting with interested residents occurred in May.  The board is evaluating several options and to date no final decision has been made. 


Mill Seat Land fill


The Mill Seat Landfill has implemented a 24 hour, 7 day per week phone line for residents who have questions or concerns regarding the landfill.  The number is (585)494-3000. 


Work at the Drew’s Nature Center


In addition to the proposed improvements to the parking area at the Drew’s Nature Center we are pleased to share that the Genesee Valley BOCES’s conservation class is building a sign for the entrance. Additionally, the Western NY PRISM Project, through SUNY Buffalo will be donating and installing a boot brush station at the entrance to the Nature Center.  The boot brush station is for patrons to clean their boots so that they don’t inadvertently bring invasive species into the Nature Center. This group will also be surveying the Nature Center to determine what types of invasive species have invaded the Nature Center.   If you have not had the opportunity to visit the Drew’s Nature Center I encourage you to do so.


In addition to these projects, the town will continue to work over the summer on securing funding for the proposed accessibility renovations to the Library and begin work on the 2019 budget.   As your supervisor, I have had the opportunity over the past several months, to take advantage of many opportunities to further learn the responsibilities of the position and have had the pleasure of meeting with several town residents.   I appreciate the opportunity to serve the community and want to acknowledge and thank my fellow board members, the Town Clerk, the Highway Superintendent and the entire town staff for their dedicated service to the residents of the town.  If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact me at 494-1121 ext. 22.   Wishing you a safe and happy summer….
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Library hours:


             Sunday and Monday – Closed


                 Tuesday         10-12 and 2-8


	  Wednesday   10-12 and 2-8


                 Thursday       10-12 and 2-8


                 Friday             10-6


                 Saturday        10-1	


Closed: Saturday June 9th for Bergen Park Festival


Wednesday July 4th for Independence Day 


Saturday September 1st for Labor Day





Open up new worlds- read new authors, try a new recipe book, or get lost in a movie!  Check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org�. There are databases, Librarian 24/7, TumbleBook Library-e-books for Kids, NOVEL list-readers advisory, RB Digital- digital magazines, Overdrive – (Libby) –e-books and downloadable audio books and Hoopla for eBooks, audio books, video and music are available to you with a valid Library card!    The Library also has a coupon exchange available to patrons! The Library has Wi-Fi available as well as three patron computers with printing and fax capabilities for a small fee.  


Library Book Sale will be during regular Library hours the week of June 5th to June 8th! Lots of children and adult books available- many best sellers as well as cook books and biographies to choose from!


Library book sale will be at the Bergen Park Festival on June 9th.  There are audio books, movies, children’s books and many bestselling authors.  The Library will be closed on June 9th so stop by the tent at the Park Fest!


The Library will be hosting the Kelley’s Hero’s Marching Band at the Bergen Park Festival on June 9th in the parade and right after the parade too with a field show not to be missed!


The Library is looking for responsible kids age 11 years old and older to help volunteer during the summer reading program.  Stop by and pick up an application now before the end of the school year!  You can win prizes for volunteering and get a first look at all the new books and DVDs!  Beat the heat in our air conditioned Library and sign up with a friend to join the fun!                                                       


Summer is coming!!  So is the summer reading program- “Libraries Rock!” The kick-off will be Tuesday June 19th at 2:00pm with Farmer Tom! Come join us for a fun musical afternoon and sign up for the summer reading program! 


Why should you join the reading program?   The summer reading is set up for children 3 years old and up to read and wins prizes!  Having your child read throughout the summer will help keep up their reading skills for school in the fall. Reading to your preschool child will help them master the skills of language at an early age. 


If you are not able to make the Kick-off event- stop in any time after June 19th to sign up!  Throughout the summer we will be having special story times, science fun, crafts, animal visits, movie days and more.  For a complete schedule of events check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� and friend us on Facebook and Twitter or stop by to pick up a schedule. Lots of fun activities you won’t want to miss! 


The Library has preschool story time at 10:30am starting Friday July 8th to August 17th.  We will be exploring sound, color, and animals! Join the fun this summer with your young children!  There’s magic in every book!


														(continued)
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 A Babysitting workshop will be offered on June 28th from 10-3.  If you are interested, please call the Library to sign up.  


You must be at least 11 years old to be certified. 


                                                                 


Is your child staying home alone while you are at work?  The Library is offering a “Home Alone” safety workshop on August 22nd from 6-8.  This National Safety Council workshop will prepare your child for situations that can occur when they stay home alone.  The cost is only $18.  Class size is limited so stop by soon to sign up no later than June 24th!


Come check out our newest books the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� to reserve your copy!   We also have a great selection of adult and children’s audio books that are great to listen to while you are driving to your vacation destination!


The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Roadrunner Internet, and interlibrary loans from any library in the NIOGA Library system.  If you can’t find it at our Library, please ask or check us out on the web at byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org! Stop in soon!  For more information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.  


Happy Reading-- Nancy Bailey


From the Byron-Bergen Public Library Board of Trustees:


The Byron-Bergen Public Library is pleased to announce that its annual fundraising event, Barley & Books, will be held Saturday, September 15th – 


This year’s event will be hosted by Jeff Thompsons! During the past seven years, the event has raised over to $60,000 for much-needed updates to the Library’s facilities and technology, as well as provide additional programming for our community. 


   															


Town Clerk News by Michele Smith	


									


Hunting Licenses  will be going on sale August 13th, DMP’s are on a lottery first come first serve basis as in the past  $10 for 2.  Fishing Licenses now run a year from the date of purchase and are available for $25.





Dog License News:  I hate to “hound” you, but if your dog’s license renewal is due or past due, please take care of it 


so we don’t have to send you a reminder notice or eventually a court appearance ticket.  If new to the area please transfer your dog with the Town of Bergen.  If there is a problem getting an appointment for a rabies vaccination, etc., please call me 494-1121 x 21; if after hours leave a message on my voicemail anytime day or night.





ANTI-RABIES CLINICS:  Dog, Cat and Ferret Vaccinations are free to Genesee County residents.  A $5.00 voluntary donation per dog, cat or ferret, is requested to offset expenses.  Non-County residents must pay a mandatory $5.00 fee for each dog, cat and ferret immunized.  Each animal must be accompanied by someone who can control it.


August 16th – Genesee County Fairgrounds     5031 E. Main St., Batavia     4:00 – 7:00 pm





Office Closing										           Office Hours	


June 9th – Park Festival								Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday


July 4th – Independence Day Holiday  	  		            		                           8:00 am – Noon & 1:00 – 4:00


September 1st & 3rd – Labor Day Weekend   	                   			                  Saturday 9:00 am - Noon


						                        				          Closed on Thursday


         		





	


THE 29th ANNUAL BERGEN PARK FESTIVAL


SATURDAY, JUNE 9, 2018


EVENTS SCHEDULE 





   							All Proceeds to benefit our Parks


	11:00 am	  5th  Annual Doug Susat Memorial Car Cruise In - Enjoy the cars until 3:00pm  


			Craft Vendors 						Fire Dept. Demo		


	Book Sale---Byron-Bergen Public Library			Petting Zoo


	Food Vendors – all day and evening 			Bounce House							Pony Rides					


   							


12:00 noon -Parade down Lake Ave. 


(Please contact Michele Smith parade Chair to participate 494-1121 ext. 21)


Parade Marshals – Celebrating and Honoring our Military


	 Following parade - Kelly’s Heroes band Sponsored by the Byron-Bergen Public Library 																	


	12:30 pm –	Memorial Dedication & Flag Burning Ceremony at Park Entrance


	12:30 – 2:30 pm		Pony Rides & Petting Zoo


	  		


	   3:00 pm			BERGEN’s Got Talent (front Pavilion)


							Sponsored by Triple-O Mechanical


							DJ – Chris Scibani


-tt


  4:00 pm - 5:30 PM	Chicken BBQ –    served near the back pavilion





                   			$10.00 – Pre-sale tickets are available at the Town Hall & Village office          


           	


Sackett-					Come enjoy your chicken dinner listening to:


									4:00 – 6:00 pm




















              


6:30- 10:00 pm   KoKo and the Moon Crickets


	





This day is sponsored by the Bergen Business & Civic Association


Fun entertainment for the whole Family!


   					


 				  FIREWORKS AT 10PM	


				


			    

















        


Our sincerest thank you to all of the volunteers that make it so special!


				


					


												





           The Bergen Park Festival continues as an event to bring          	our community together with any profits going back 		          to Village & Town Parks
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Invasive Species Profile: Slender False Brome (found in Drews Nature Center)


By Brittany Hernon





Invasive species cause ongoing challenges for large-scale land managers as well as homeowners. While many are working to control widespread invasive species such as buckthorn, knotweed and Phragmites, Western New York Partnership for Regional Invasive Species Management (WNY PRISM) is working equally as hard to detect and manage newly emerging invasive species.  This early detection, high priority species are found in only a few locations within a region but are well positioned to become the next Phragmites. At the early detection stage management can be extremely effective at controlling and potentially even eradiating the species. The goal is to prevent them from becoming well-established and joining the long list of invasives that require significant time, effort and funding to manage every year.


Slender false brome (Brachypodiumsylvaticum) is one of these early detection invasive species. This species is present in Bergen Swamp and has recently been found at Drew’s Nature Center.  Slender false brome is a highly invasive grass that forms dense clumps which crowd out native plants. This leads to loss of biodiversity and degraded natural areas. Slender false brome can produce up to one hundred seeds per plant and seeds are easily spread by hikers, mowing equipment and deer. WNY PRISM is leading a collaborative effort, the Great Lakes Slender False Brome Working Group, to address the threat posed by this species. The Working Group is conducting surveys to see where slender false brome is growing, implementing management studies to learn how to control this species, and using education and outreach to prevent this grass from spreading to new locations. 


One way you can help with these efforts is by learning how to identify slender false brome and how to distinguish it from other grasses. Slender false brome forms bunches of arching bright green leaves that retain their color into the fall. The stems and leaves of this plant are covered in tiny hairs that are visible when held up to the light. Its flowers droop noticeably; they begin to appear in July and can persist throughout the fall. If you find this species while hiking along the trails or on your property, please report it to Brittany Hernon, Great Lakes Slender False Brome Working Group Project Manager, at �HYPERLINK "mailto:hernonba@buffalostate.edu"�hernonba@buffalostate.edu�. 


This summer, WNY PRISM will spend time at Drew’s Nature Center removing slender false brome, discovered in 2017. A boot brush station, with information on slender false brome and other invasive species, will be constructed as a spread prevention measure. A heavy-duty brush will be fastened to the base allowing visitors to remove dirt and mud from their shoes. Seeds of invasive species can get caught in the treads of footwear and spread to other locations, so cleaning boots is essential. Be on the lookout for the boot brush station and try it out when hiking at Drew’s Nature Center!


To learn more about slender false brome and use the early detection reporting protocol to provide information on this species, visit �HYPERLINK "http://www.wnyprism.org"�www.wnyprism.org�.
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Boot Brush Station





Summer Transfer Station Hours


Wednesdays 5:00 – 7:00 pm July 11th – August 29th


Saturdays 9:00 am – 3:00 pm
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TOWN OF BERGEN


10 HUNTER STREET


BERGEN, NY 14416


bergenny.org








Please do your animals and the other guests a favor, and leave your pets home. Thank you.


Schedule is subject to change.
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	      HARFORD BARN 


 	     Open to the public 	


                  10:00 am – 3:00 pm


	         Behind Library





“In accordance with Federal Law and U.S.D.A policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs).  To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-or call (800)795-3272 (Voice) or (202)720-6382 (TDD)”








If you are not currently receiving the quarterly Town of Bergen Newsletter and want to be added to the email or snail mail list please send your request to the Town Clerk’s office P.O. Box 249 or


 494-1121 x21.





Name__________________________   Address_________________________________________





Email___________________________________________________________________________
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Slender False Brome
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From the Desk of County Legislator Robert Bausch									


As midyear 2018 approaches, the legislature with 3 new members, a new chair and new chairs of the 3 standing 


committees, is settling in and addressing a number of issues.





The state has received and reviewed a study the county commissioned relative to a new jail.  A meeting with the


 State, the consultant, the sheriff and the county legislators is being scheduled to discuss the report and any issues the state may have with the county’s approach.





A study was recently completed of the mechanical systems in all the county buildings and the need for updates or complete replacement.  Integral to the study was an energy conservation component.  The legislature after lengthy discussions agreed to move forward with implementation at a cost of $4,000,000 with a ten year payback from the energy conservation.  Using some creative financing and the energy conservation savings, the county will not be required to borrow for the project.  


The safety of employees and visitors to county facilities is an on-going concern as demonstrated by recent national events.  The legislature has approved upgrading the security in all county buildings.  Also, the sheriff’s department, working with the school districts, is preparing to provide additional Student Resource Officers (SRO).  The cost will be borne by the school districts.  An SRO is currently assigned full-time to the Byron-Bergen Schools and the Batavia campus of BOCES.  


The legislature continues to move forward with the county wide water project.  The benefits of Phase 2 should be starting late this year and initial design of Phase 3 will begin later this summer.  Phase 3 will be needed to meet the goal of town wide water in Byron and Bergen.


Recently at a meeting with town and village officials, I raised the issue of fire protection.  Many volunteer fire companies are significantly understaffed and, for various reasons, have problems recruiting new volunteers.  This is not just a Genesee County problem.  After my comments were reported in the press, I was contacted by individuals from around the state and as far away as Ohio and Florida.  Fire protection is a town and village service, but the county, through the Emergency Management Service, is prepared to assist with this serious issue.  


The Genesee County DMV is an efficient and timely office.  The volume of transaction completed is above the state average and numerous individuals and auto dealerships from out-of-county use the office because of it is efficiency.  This results in the DMV generating a surplus each year which is used to offset property taxes.  For various reasons, the volume of work has expanded significantly and waiting times have increased.  The County Clerk, Michael Cianfrini, is addressing the problem and the legislature has authorized additional staffing.  We ask everyone’s patience in the meantime.  


  Historian News by Thomas Tiefel                        


It's hard to believe we are at the half way point of 2018! We have spent the first half of the year reorganizing, filing, researching, and rebuilding. We also have continued our efforts when it comes to more online exposure. As the age of modern tech advances, we must understand what kind of media resources our youth most frequently use. Our Facebook page, “Harford Livery Museum” is really gaining momentum! As of May 2018, we have 493 members and it’s climbing by the week. As I have stated last year, in most of today’s society, the World Wide Web is king. The number of people who actually read hard copy text (newspapers etc) is rapidly dwindling. It poses whole new challenge to continuously create new ways of appealing to the next generation   As the Harford Museum kicks off another surely successful season; some new things are in store to come check out. A few new featured artifacts are on display and through a very generous anonymous donation, flat screen televisions equipped with *Bright Sign slideshow software will have dozens of scrolling pictures of Bergen’s past. You can easily become transfixed on this new addition, and more photos will be added monthly. We look forward to seeing you!       


We have new summer hours at the museum. We are open Fridays and Saturdays 12:00 pm - 4:00 pm. We always honor visits and tours by appointment. The museum will be open from 10:00 am-3:00 pm during Park Festival.       


As always, the historian’s office is located at 15 S. Lake Ave in the village of Bergen. If you would like to contact me for any reason, feel free to call 585-494-0080 and we will be happy to assist you! Don’t forget to “like” us on Facebook.   
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OCCUPANT  		        BERGEN, NY 14416











Information on Boot Brush Station








